Manitoba®®  Memorandum

Date: September 16, 2013 File: 4766.10

To: Tania Steele From: Rob Boswick, P. Eng.
Licensing Clerk Environmental Engineer
Environmental Approvals Branch Environmental Approvals Branch
123 Main Street 123 Main Street
Ste. 160 Union Station Ste. 160 Union Station
Winnipeg, Mb R3C 1A5 Winnipeg, Mb R3C 1AS5

Subject: Rural Municipality of Brokenhead — Wastewater Treatment Lagoon
Expansion — EAP Material to Public Registries

Please distribute the attached material pertaining to the Rural Municipality of Brokenhead —
Wastewater Treatment Lagoon Expansion Environment Act Proposal review to the appropriate
Public Registries.

Attached are;

1. Letter (2 pages) from Environmental Approvals Branch — Manitoba Conservation and Water
Stewardship to J. R. Cousin Consultants Ltd., dated September 9, 2013;

2. Memorandum (1 page) from Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch —
Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship, dated August 19, 2013;

3. Email message (2 pages) from Fisheries Branch — Manitoba Conservation and Water
Stewardship, dated August 13, 2013;

4. Email message (1 page) from Watersheds and Protected Areas Branch and Lands Branch —
Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship, dated August 13, 2013;

5. Email message (1 page) from Community and Regjonal Planning, Beausejour Regional
Office — Manitoba Local Government, dated August 12, 2013;

6. Email message (2 pages) from Parks and Natural Areas Branch — Manitoba Conservation and
Water Stewardship, dated August 6, 2013;

7. Memorandum (1 page) from Water Quality Management Section, Water Science and
Management Branch — Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship, dated July 26, 2013;

8. Email message (2 pages) from Office of the Fire Commissioner — Manitoba Family Services
and Labour, dated July 26, 2013;

9. Email message (1 page) from Office of Drinking Water — Manitoba Conservation and Water
Stewardship, dated July 26, 2013;

10. Letter (1 page) from Environmental Services Section, Highway Planning and Design Branch
— Manitoba Infrastructure and Transportation, dated July 23, 2013; and

11. Email message (1 page) from Water Use Licensing Section — Manitoba Conservation and
Water Stewardship, dated July 16, 2013.



There are a total of 15 pages attached to this memo.

Thank you,

oA B A
Rob Boswick
Attachments



Conservation and Water Stewardship

Climate Change and Environmental Protection Division
Environmental Approvals Branch

123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 1A5
T 204 945-8321 F 204 945-5229
www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal

File: 4766.10

September 9, 2013

Jerry Cousin, P. Eng,

J. R. Cousin Consultants Ltd.
91A Scurfield Blvd.
Winnipeg, MB R3Y 1G4

Dear Mr. Cousin:

Re: Rural Municipality of Brokenhead — Wastewater Treatment Lagoon Expansion -
Environment Act Proposal

~ The initial review of the Environment Act Proposal (EAP) regarding the proposed expansion
of the Rural Municipality of Brokenhead Wwastewater treatment lagoon has been completed.

The initial review has generated comments and requests for additional information. Please
respond to the comments and requests from the Technical Advisory Committee presented in the
attached items being;

1. Memorandum from Environmental Compliance and Enforcement — Manitoba Conservation
and Water Stewardship, dated August 19, 2013;

2. Email message from Fisheries Branch — Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship,
dated August 13, 2013;

3. Email message from Community and Regional Planning, Beausejour Regional Office —
Manitoba Local Government, dated August 12, 2013; and

4. Memorandum from Water Quality Management Section, Water Science and Management
Branch — Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship, dated July 26, 2013.

Please address and respond to the comments and requests for additional information.
Resulting responses that are specifically pertinent to the EAP review are to be directed through
Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship’s Environmental Approvals Branch. The EAP
review process will continue upon receipt of your response.



If you have any questions or would like to discuss these items, please contact me at 204-945-
6030.

Yours truly,

Robert Boswick, P. Eng.
Environmental Engineer

Attachments

c¢: Gary Hanna, A/CAO - Rural Municipality of Brokenhead
Don Labossiere, Director — Environmental Compliance and Enforcement, Manitoba
Conservation and Water Stewardship
Public Registries



Mamtobah Memorandum

DATE: August 19, 2013

TO:  Robert Boswick FROM: Environmental Compliance and
Environmental Approvals (Box 80) Enforcement
Conservation and Water Stewardship ] Conservation and Water Stewardship
123 Main Street Box 4000
Winnipeg MB R3C 1A5 Lac du Bonnet MB ROE 1A0

P: (204) 345-1486
F: (204) 345-1400

SUBJECT: Environment Act Proposal for Wastewater Treatment Lagoon Expansion - R.M. of Brokenhead
(File No. 4766.1)

Environmental Compliance and Enforcement (ECE) submits the following comment:

Section 2.5.3 of the proposal states that “the drainage route from the expanded lagoon will follow the existing licensed
drainage route from the RM of Brokenhead lagoon”. In addition, the proposal indicates that the phosphorus
concentration at point of discharge is greater than 1.0 mg/L and discusses several nutrient reduction strategies.

ECE recommends that consideration also be given to lengthening the discharge route from the lagoon facility to Devil's
Creek to further mitigate potential impacts to surface water.



From: Janusz, Laureen R (CWS)

Sent: August-13-13 3:02 PM

To: Boswick, Robert (CWS)

Cc: Kroeker, Derek (CWS); Long, Jeff (CWS)

Subject: EAP 4766.00 R.M. of Brokenhead - WWTL for Garson, Tyndall, Henryville & Brokenhead
due August 12 2013

Hi Robert,

Fisheries Branch has reviewed this proposal to expand the existing wastewater treatment lagoon in NW and SW % 15-
13-06 E. The expansion would include two new primary cells and a secondary storage cell constructed with a clay liner
and built adjacent to the existing primary which will be used as a storage cell. While there will be a new discharge valve
location the discharge from the lagoon is following the same route which is to Devil’s Creek.

Regarding this proposal we have a couple of comments.

We note that in the proposal the CEC had recommended that the lagoon licence be issued providing a 30 m buffer zone
was maintained. Recently revised Provincial Land use Policies now state a minimum of 15 m along 1* and 2™ order
surface waters and 30 meters on 3™ order and higher as well as lakes. From Google Earth maps it appears there is ~50 m
between the outer edge of the lagoon to the edge of the creek. Yet the proponent’s indicate maintaining the minimum
of 3 m based on the requirements of a nutrient buffer zone. Is the above recommendation of 3 m correct?

While it would appear that there will be sufficient storage based on the 20 year design and particularly if converted to
an aerated lagoon, we do not follow the logic of using 30% for the reject water in determining the required hydraulic
capacity. While the actual values for reject water to date have ranged from 25.1% to 29.9% between 2008 and 2011, if
the requirement for water is going to increase due to increased population, would the amount of reject water being
directed to the lagoon not also increase?

Plan 1 shows where the proposed discharge valve location is but it is unclear how the effluent will be routed through to
Devil's Creek. Will the effluent be directed to the existing discharge outlet or will there be a new discharge outlet
constructed? Further to the proposed outlet Fisheries Branch had recommended that the proponent consider creating a
longer meandering outlet channel to provide for additional improvements to water quality, particularly in the event of
the requirement for an emergency discharge. While our recommendation is noted in the proposal there was no further
consideration of the recommendation. A longer discharge route, if constructed appropriately, could have also provided
another alternative to reducing phosphorous limits by allowing trickle discharge to occur. Why was the option of a
longer effluent discharge route not considered and discussed in the proposal and can it be done now?

Depending on the year, as noted in the proposal, Devil’s Creek supports a number of life stages, if not all life stages, for
small and large bodied fish species. While impacts to fish may be minimized by ensuring the effluent meets or exceeds
Water Quality Standards, Objectives and Guidelines for Aquatic Life and releasing after June 15" these mitigation
measures address spring spawning fish species. Not all fish present in Devil’s creek are spring spawning fish. Monitoring
to ensure ammonia is within recommended levels and that any chemicals used to bind the phosphorous are removed
from the effluent prior to entering Devil’s Creek would be important.

In terms of potential licensing conditions that would address some of our fisheries concerns we would certainly be
supportive of a licensing clause requiring monitoring upstream and downstream of the effluent discharge location for a
specified period of time that includes the parameters noted above. For any construction activities we would request the
standard licensing clause that addresses the implementation of erosion control measures and clean rock be included in
the licence. And finally could the following clause to address the potential to introduce aquatic and terrestrial invasive
species be included:



The Licencee shall, during construction and maintenance of the Development, prevent the introduction of foreign biota
to surface waters and in native habitats by ensuring all equipment used in or adjacent to water, including transport
equipment, is clean before use at each location.

We would of course appreciate further discussion regarding the construction of a longer effluent discharge channel. Any
questions or concerns please feel free to email or call. Thanks Robert.

Laureen Janusz

Fisheries Science and Fish Culture Section
Fisheries Branch

Conservation and Water Stewardship
Phone: 204 945-7789

Cell: 204 793-1154

Email: Laureen.Janusz@gov.mb.ca

From: Steele, Tania (CWS)

Sent: July-16-13 11:08 AM

To: Schindler, Dennis (MAFRI); Kaita, Adara (CWS); Labossiere, Don (CWS); Molod, Rommel (CWS); Streich, Laurie
(CWS); Kanya, Veronika (CWS); Firlotte, Nicole (CWS); Kelly, Jason (CWS); Keenan, Phil (CWS); Missyabit, Ron (CWS);
Hay, David (CWS); Phipps, Graham (CWS); Janusz, Laureen R (CWS); Stibbard, James (CWs); Matthews, Rob (CWS);
Reimer, Geoff P (CWS); +WPG574 - HRB (CHT); Cunningham, Neil (CWS); Roberecki, Susan (HEALTHY); Roberts, Tracy
(HEALTH); +WPG969 - MIT Environmental Services Section (MIT); Shaler, Samantha (MLG); Allum, Brad (MIT); Schafer,
Dave (OFC); Kubish, Cheryl (OFC); Nedotiafko, Rob (CWS); Campbell, Lyle (CWS); Smiley, Donna (CWS); Prawdzik, Tim
(Cws)

Cc: Boswick, Robert (CWS)

Subject: Review and comments due Aug. 12, 2013 for EA Proposal R.M. of Brokenhead - WWTL for Garson, Tyndall,
Henryville & Brokenhead File: 4766.10

Your review and comments would be appreciated for the attached Proposal submitted pursuant to The
Environment Act: :

http.//www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal/registries/4766broken/index.html

The contact person assigned to co-ordinate review and assessment of the Proposal is:

Robert Boswick @ 204-945-6030. Email replies are programmed to automatically deliver to
robert.boswick@gov.mb.ca.

Please indicate to the contact person if you are unable to review the proposal. A non-reply will be considered as
indicating your department has reviewed the proposal and has no concerns.

Any comments you have on the Proposal should be emailed by August 12 , 2013.
**No hard copies will be provided**

Thank you.

Sent on behalf of:

Robert Boswick, P.Eng.

Environmental Engineer

Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship

REGULAR MAIL - 160-123 Main Street {BOX 80), Winnipeg MB R3C 1A5

COURIERS - 2™ Floor 123 Main Street, Winnipeg MB R3C 1A5

e-mail: robert.boswick@gov.mb.ca

Ph. {204) 945-6030

Cellular (204) 918-5853

FAX: (204) 945-5229




Boswick, Robert (CWS)

From: Kaita, Adara (CWS) on behalf of +WPG1212 - Conservation_Circulars (CWS)

Sent: August-13-13 9:19 AM

To: Boswick, Robert (CWS)

Subject: EA Proposal R.M. of Brokenhead - RM of Brokenhead - Wastewater Treatment Lagoon - File:
4766.1

Hi Robenrt,

Sorry for the late response, the Watersheds and Protected Areas Branch and the Lands Branch have no concerns.

Thank you,

Adara Kaita

Crown Land Programs and Policy Manager
Conservation and Water Stewardship

Box 25, 200 Saulteaux Crescent
Winnipeg, MB R3J 3W3

Cell: (204) 945-6301

F:{204) 948-2197



Boswick, Robert (CWS)

From: Sumner, Kevan (MLG)

Sent: August-12-13 2:21 PM

To: Boswick, Robert (CWS)

Cec: Shaler, Samantha (MLG); Litke, Debra (MLG)

Subject: Review and comments due Aug. 12, 2013 for EA Proposal R.M. of Brokenhead - WWTL for

Garson, Tyndall, Henryville & Brokenhead File; 4766.10

Hi Robert,
I have reviewed the above noted Environment Act Proposal on behalf of the Community and Regional Planning Branch.

The applicant proposes to expand the existing wastewater treatment lagoon located on parcel “A”, Plan No. 43287 WLTO,
which is located on W % 15-13-06 EPM in the Rural Municipality of Brokenhead. The site of the lagoon expansion is directly
east of the existing lagoon, on land which is currently being used for agricultural purposes.

The property in question is primarily zoned “A80” Rural and Agricultural Zone under the Rural Municipality of Brokenhead
Zoning By-law. A small area at the southerly limit of the site is zoned “AL” Limited Agricultural Zone. As the lagoon
expansion will include land under both zoning designations, the more stringent of the two zoning requirements apply
whenever should the two zones differ in their regulations.

Section 3.3.8 of the Zoning By-law states that nothing in the by-law shall be so interpreted as to interfere with the
construction, maintenance, and operation of the facilities of any public utility, provided that the requirement of such public
utility is of a standard compatible with the adjacent area as determined by the Development Officer, and that any building
or structure erected in any zone complies with the yard and area requirements applicable to the zone.

While public utilities are not provided for as a permitted or conditional use in either the “A80” or “AL” zone, Section 3.3.8
clearly exempts the proposed lagoon expansion from such considerations. The setback requirement for any structures from
property lines is 25 feet. As the lagoon structure straddles the western property line, the two properties may be considered
a single zoning site, eliminating any requirement for setbacks from the western property line.

I advise that the Development Officer for the Brokenhead River Planning District should be contacted to determine if the
proposed development is of a standard compatible with the adjacent area.

Yours Truly,

Kevan W. Sumner

Regional Manager

Community and Regional Planning - Beausejour Regional Office
Manitoba Local Government

PO Box 50, 125 - 20 First Street

Beausejour, MB ROE 0CO

Ph: (204) 268-6064

Cell: (204) 918-3538

Fx: (204) 268-6007

Email: kevan.sumner@gov.mb.ca




Boswick, Robert (CWS)

From: Kelly, Jason (CWS)

Sent: August-06-13 9:07 AM

To: Boswick, Robert (CWS)

Subject: RE: Review and comments due Aug. 12, 2013 for EA Proposal R.M. of Brokenhead - WWTL for

Garson, Tyndall, Henryville & Brokenhead File: 4766.10

Parks and Natural Areas Branch has reviewed the proposal filed pursuant to the Environment Act for the Proposal for
Review and comments due Aug. 12, 2013 for EA Proposal R.M. of Brokenhead - WWTL for Garson, Tyndall, Henryville &
Brokenhead File: 4766.10. The Branch has no comments to offer as this does not impact any parks or ecological reserves.,

Jason Kelly, M.N.R.M.

Ecological Reserves and Protected Areas Specialist
Parks and Natural Areas Branch

Conservation and Water Stewardship

Box 53, 200 Saulteaux Cres

Winnipeg, MB R3J 3W3

Phone: 204-945-4148

Cell:
Fax: 204-945-0012

Email: Jason.Kelly@gov.mb.ca

From: Steele, Tania (CWS)

Sent: July-16-13 11:08 AM

To: Schindler, Dennis (MAFRI); Kaita, Adara (CWS); Labossiere, Don (CWS); Molod, Rommel (CWS); Streich, Laurie (CWS);
Kanya, Veronika (CWS); Firlotte, Nicole (CWs); Kelly, Jason (CWS); Keenan, Phil (CWS); Missyabit, Ron (CWS); Hay, David
(CWS); Phipps, Graham (CWS); Janusz, Laureen R (CWs); stibbard, James (CWS); Matthews, Rob (CWS); Reimer, Geoff P
(CWS); +WPG574 - HRB (CHT); Cunningham, Neil (CWS); Roberecki, Susan (HEALTH); Roberts, Tracy (HEALTH); +WPG969
- MIT Environmental Services Section (MIT); Shaler, Samantha (MLG); Allum, Brad (MIT); Schafer, Dave (OFC); Kubish,
Cheryl (OFC); Nedotiafko, Rob (CWSs); Campbell, Lyle (CWS); Smiley, Donna (CWS); Prawdzik, Tim (CWS)

Cc: Boswick, Robert (CWS)

Subject: Review and comments due Aug. 12, 2013 for EA Proposal R.M. of Brokenhead - WWTL for Garson, Tyndall,
Henryville & Brokenhead File: 4766.10

Your review and comments would be appreciated for the attached Proposal submitted pursuant to The Environment
Act:

http://www. gov. mb. ca/conservation/eal/registries/476 6broken/index. html

The contact person assigned to co-ordinate review and assessment of the Proposal is:

Robert Boswick @ 204-945-6030. Email replies are programmed to automatically deliver to
robert.boswick@gov.mb.ca.

Please indicate to the contact person if you are unable to review the proposal. A non-reply will be considered as
indicating your department has reviewed the proposal and has no concerns.



Any comments you have on the Proposal should be emailed by August 12, 2013.
**No hard copies will be provided**

Thank you.

Sent on behalf of:

Robert Boswick, P.Eng.

Environmental Engineer

Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship

REGULAR MAIL - 160-123 Main Street (BOX 80), Winnipeg MB R3C 1A5
COURIERS - 2™ Floor 123 Main Street, Winnipeg MB R3C 1A5

e-mail: robert.boswick@gov.mb.ca

Ph. (204) 945-6030

Cellular (204) 918-5853

FAX: (204) 945-5229



DATE: July 26, 2013 Memorandum

TO: Robert Boswick FROM: Joy Kennedy
Environmental Approvals Branch Water Quality Management Section
160-123 Main Street, Winnipeg, Water Science and Management Branch
MB 160-123 Main Street, Winnipeg, MB
R3C 1A5 R3C 1A5

Cc David Hay TELEPHONE: 945-7908

FACSIMILE: 948-2357
EMAIL: joy.kennedy@gov.mb.ca

SUBJECT: ENVIRONMENT ACT PROPOSAL FILE: 4766.10 RM OF

BROKENHEAD

- Y ]

Chemically precipitated phosphorus leads to increased reliance on chemicals and
on a greatly reduced ability to recycle the valuable nutrients contained in biosolids
and sludge. Water Quality Management Section encourages the use of effluent
irrigation for fertilizer value and to mitigate the impacts of nutrient loading to
receiving water ways. Can the proponent please assess the use of effluent irrigation
as a demonstrated nutrient reduction strategy to meet a < 1 mg/L phosphorus limit?

Can the proponent please assess the feasibility of a horizontal subsurface flow
wetland for the RM of Brokenhead to meet a < 1 mg/L phosphorus limit?

The Water Quality Management Section also agrees with Fisheries Branch
preference for the discharge channel to meander with some widened sections for
pools to provide an extra buffer to achieve increased water quality prior to entering
the receiving water ways.

The Water Quality Management Section is concerned with any discharges that have
the potential to impact the aquatic environment and/or restrict present and future
uses of the water. Therefore it is recommended that the license require the
proponent to actively participate in any future watershed based management study,
plan/or nutrient reduction program, approved by the Director.

Manitoba AN



Boswick, Robert (CWS)

From: Kubish, Cheryl (OFC)

Sent: July-26-13 2:25 PM

To: Boswick, Robert (CWS)

Cc: Schafer, Dave (OFC)

Subject: RE: Review and comments due Aug. 12, 2013 for EA Proposal R.M. of Brokenhead - WWTL for

Garson, Tyndall, Henryville & Brokenhead File: 4766.10

Good Afternoon,

No comments at this time from the Office of the Fire Commissioner with respect to application of the Manitoba
Building/Fire Codes to this project.

Cheryl Kubish

Administrative Assistant

Office of the Fire Commissioner
508-401 York Avenue

Winnipeg MB R3C 0P8
Phone: 945-3328
Fax:  948-2089

E-Mail address: Cheryl.Kubish@gov.mb.ca

From: Steele, Tania (CWS)

Sent: July-16-13 11:08 AM

To: Schindler, Dennis (MAFRI); Kaita, Adara (CWS); Labossiere, Don (CWS); Molod, Rommel (CWS); Streich, Laurie (CWS);
Kanya, Veronika (CWS); Firlotte, Nicole (CWS); Kelly, Jason (CWS); Keenan, Phil (CWS); Missyabit, Ron (CWS); Hay, David
(CWS); Phipps, Graham (CWS); Janusz, Laureen R (CWs); Stibbard, James (CWS); Matthews, Rob (CWS); Reimer, Geoff P
(CWS); +WPG574 - HRB (CHT); Cunningham, Neil (CWS); Roberecki, Susan (HEALTH); Roberts, Tracy (HEALTH); +WPG969
- MIT Environmental Services Section (MIT); Shaler, Samantha (MLG); Allum, Brad (MIT); Schafer, Dave (OFC); Kubish,
Cheryl (OFC); Nedotiafko, Rob (CWS); Campbell, Lyle (CWS); Smiley, Donna (CWS); Prawdzik, Tim (CWS)

Cc: Boswick, Robert (CWS)

Subject: Review and comments due Aug. 12, 2013 for EA Proposal R.M. of Brokenhead - WWTL for Garson, Tyndall,
Henryville & Brokenhead File: 4766.10

Your review and comments would be appreciated for the attached Proposal submitted pursuant to The Environment
Act:

http.//www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal/registries/4766broken/index. html

The contact person assigned to co-ordinate review and assessment of the Proposal is:

Robert Boswick @ 204-945-6030. Email replies are programmed to automatically deliver to
robert.boswick@gov.mb.ca.

Please indicate to the contact person if you are unable to review the proposal. A non-reply will be considered as
indicating your department has reviewed the proposal and has no concerns.

Any comments you have on the Proposal should be emailed by August 12, 2013.

**No hard copies will be provided**



Thank you.
Sent on behalf of:

Robert Boswick, P.Eng.

Environmental Engineer

Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship

REGULAR MAIL - 160-123 Main Street (BOX 80), Winnipeg MB R3C 1A5
COURIERS - 2™ Floor 123 Main Street, Winnipeg MB R3C 1A5

e-mail: robert.boswick@gov.mb.ca

Ph. (204) 945-6030

Cellular (204) 918-5853

FAX: (204) 945-5229



Boswick, Robert (CWS)

From: Stibbard, James (CWS)

Sent: July-26-13 9:38 AM

To: Boswick, Robert (CWS) :
Subject: Re: 4766.10 Brokenhead Lagoon Eapansion EAP
Mr. Boswick,

Office of Drinking Water has no concerns with this EAP

Regards, .

James Stibbard P. Eng.

Approvals Engineer

Office of Drinking Water

1007 Century Street
Winnipeg MB R3H 0W4
phone: (204) 945-5949
fax: (204) 945-1365

email: James.Stibbard@gov.mb.ca
website; www.manitoba.ca/drinkingwater

Confidentiality Notice: This message, including any attachments, is confidential and may also be privileged and
all rights to privilege are expressly claimed and not waived. Any use, dissemination, distribution, copying or
disclosure of this message, or any attachments, in whole or in part, by anyone other than the intended recipient,
is strictly prohibited.



Infrastructure and Transportation

Highway Planning and Design Branch
Environmental Services Section

1420 - 215 Gany St., Winnipeg, MB R3C 3P3
T (204) 619-4359 F (204) 545-0593

July 23, 2013

Tracey Braun, M. Sc.

Director, Environmental Approvals Branch
Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship
123 Main St., Suite 160

Winnipeg, MB R3C 1A5

RE: RM of Brokenhead - WWTL Expansion
Client File No 4766.10
Dear Ms. Braun:

MIT has reviewed proposal noted above and we do not have concerns with the development as
proposed.

Thank you very much for providing us the opportunity to review the proposal.

Sincerely,

Ryan Couiter, M. Sc., P. Eng. .
Manager of Environmental Services




From: Matthews, Rob (CWS)

Sent: July-16-13 3:18 PM
To: Boswick, Robert (CWS)
Subject: RE: Review and comments due Aug. 12, 2013 for EA Proposal R.M. of Brokenhead - WWTL

for Garson, Tyndall, Henryville & Brokenhead File: 4766.10
No concerns from the Water Use Licensing Section.

Rob Matthews

From: Steele, Tania (CWS)

Sent: July-16-13 11:08 AM

To: Schindler, Dennis (MAFRI); Kaita, Adara (CWS); Labossiere, Don (CWS); Molod, Rommel (CWS); Streich, Laurie
(CWS); Kanya, Veronika (CWS); Firlotte, Nicole (CWS); Kelly, Jason (CWS); Keenan, Phil (CWS); Missyabit, Ron (CWS);
Hay, David (CWS); Phipps, Graham (CWS); Janusz, Laureen R (Cws); stibbard, James (CWS); Matthews, Rob (CWS);
Reimer, Geoff P (CWS); +WPG574 - HRB (CHT); Cunningham, Neil (CWS); Roberecki, Susan (HEALTH); Roberts, Tracy
(HEALTH); +WPG969 - MIT Environmental Services Section (MIT); Shaler, Samantha (MLG); Allum, Brad (MIT); Schafer,
Dave (OFC); Kubish, Cheryl (OFC); Nedotiafko, Rob (CWS); Campbell, Lyle (CWS); Smiley, Donna (CWS); Prawdzik, Tim
(Cws)

Cc: Boswick, Robert (CWS)

Subject: Review and comments due Aug. 12, 2013 for EA Proposal R.M. of Brokenhead - WWTL for Garson, Tyndall,
Henryville & Brokenhead File: 4766.10

Your review and comments would be appreciated for the attached Proposal submitted pursuant to The
Environment Act:

http://www. gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal/registries/4766broken/index. html

The contact person assigned to co-ordinate review and assessment of the Proposal is:

Robert Boswick @ 204-945-6030. Email replies are programmed to automatically deliver to
robert.boswick@gov.mb.ca.

Please indicate to the contact person if you are unable to review the proposal. A non-reply will be considered as
indicating your department has reviewed the proposal and has no concerns.

Any comments you have on the Proposal should be emailed by August 12, 2013.
**No hard copies will be provided**

Thank you.

Sent on behalf of:

Robert Boswick, P.Eng.

Environmental Engineer

Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship

REGULAR MAIL - 160-123 Main Street (BOX 80), Winnipeg MB R3C 1A5
COURIERS - 2™ Floor 123 Main Street, Winnipeg MB R3C 1AS

e-mail: robert.boswick@gov.mb.ca

Ph. (204) 945-6030

Cellular (204) 918-5853

FAX: (204) 945-5229



